SCWG Unified Flag System Task Force
SIRC Room. Revision and Brainstorming of 21 May 2010

Participants: J. Keizer, OEKC, F. Padovani, FOMA, K. Caprazli, ESS

The Task Force met as arranged. K. Caprazli explained the works done to date by Ms Isabella Flisi, Volunteer ESS concerning the review of the existing flag systems with the collaboration owners of 12 major FAO Statistical Databases . The TaskForce has appreciated the ESS works executed by Ms Iabella Flisi. 

The main findings discussed for the existing Statistical Databases in FAO are:

· The same flag symbol is used to represent different concepts

· The same concept is represented by different flag symbols

· Flags in the external dissemination system differ from the internal system

· Traditional flags of FAO like “F” have a high recognition from users - compared to other new flags (e.g. *)

The Task Force 

· recommends that the focus of the FAO Unified Flag System shall be on the external flags 
· suggests that FAO Unified Flags shall be simple and easy to grab, 
also in quantity for reasons of display of legends in charts

· encourages to pursue the path of unifying the external symbols 
· alerts at not destabilizing the existing working systems
The short-list proposed by ESS was accepted in principle and shall be subject to refinements. 
Next Steps

1. Map the proposed Unified Flag List to the inventory list of flags in FAO.
2. Map the proposed Unified Flag List to the flags as proposed by ISO SDMX standard.
3. Seek individual feedback and concurrence from the 12 database owners of FAO on the mapped Flag Lists (FAO-old, FAO-new, SDMX).
4. Transfer three conceptual maps into an RDFA scheme.
5. Implement the new FAO RDFA ostatistical warehouse system.
ESS and OEKC with principle support from FOMA, are ready to practically to go ahead on the above next steps. 
